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November 10, 2023 Docket No. 99902052 
 
 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
ATTN:  Document Control Desk  
One White Flint North 
11555 Rockville Pike 
Rockville, MD 20852-2738 

 

SUBJECT: CFPP LLC Request to Withdraw the Limited Work Authorization Application, 
Topical Reports, and Exemption Request Associated with the Carbon Free 
Power Project (CFPP) Combined License Application 

  

REFERENCES:    1. Submittal of CFPP LLC Carbon Free Power Project (CFPP) Application for 
Limited Work Authorization, dated July 31, 2023 

 
2. NuScale Power, LLC Submittal on Behalf of CFPP LLC Carbon Free 
Power Project Combined License Application (COLA) Entitled “Request for 
Exemption to Authorize Early Construction of CFPP Excavation Wall 
Treatments,” dated July 31, 2023 
 
3. NuScale Power, LLC Submittal on Behalf of CFPP LLC Carbon Free 
Power Project Combined License Application Entitled “Carbon Free Power 
Project Nuclear Quality Assurance Program Description,” Revision 006, 
Topical Report TR-121172-NP, Revision 4, dated July 31, 2023 
 
4. NuScale Power, LLC Submittal of Topical Report “Site Boundary 
Emergency Action Level Scheme,” TR-118100-NP, Revision 0, dated 
October 31, 2023 
 
5. NuScale Power, LLC Submittal of Topical Report “Methodology for 
Establishing Emergency Response Organization Staffing for a US460 
NuScale Power Plant,” TR-135064-NP, Revision 0, dated November 3, 2023 

 
 

CFPP LLC submitted a limited work authorization (LWA) application as the first part of a two-
part CFPP combined licensed application (Reference 1). NuScale Power, LLC (NuScale) 
submitted on behalf of CFPP LLC an exemption request to authorize early construction 
(Reference 2) and topical reports in support of the CFPP combined license application 
(References 3 through 5).  

Due to termination of the CFPP and in accordance with 10 CFR 2.107, CFPP LLC and NuScale 
hereby request termination of NRC’s consideration and withdraw, without prejudice, of 
References 1 through 5. 
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If you have any questions, please contact John Volkoff at 541-452-7117 or at 
jvolkoff@nuscalepower.com. 

Sincerely, 

Mason Baker 
President, CFPP LLC 

John Volkoff, 
Manager, Licensing, NuScale Power LLC 

Distribution:   Mahmoud Jardaneh, NRC 
Omid Tabatabai, NRC 
Ricky Vivanco, NRC 


